NORTHWEST NANOOSE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Tuesday, March 21, 2006

7:00 pm – 1461 Madrona Drive – (Dave Jamieson’s Home)

IN ATTENDANCE 

President

Kirke MacMillan 

Vice-President

Dave Jamieson

Secretary:

Greg Field

Directors at Large
Mike Gray 

Mike Rich

Regrets:

Frank Herman




Janet Farooq




Diane Hill

(Note: These minutes have not been formally approved and are subject to change)

1. CALL TO ORDER 

· The meeting was called to order by Kirke MacMillan at 7:00pm.

2. PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES – JANUARY 17, 2006

· The previous meeting minutes were reviewed and accepted.

3. PRESIDENT’S REPORT (Kirke MacMillan)

· G. Holme sent answers regarding questions arising from the February 12 meeting at Nanoose Library (attended by representatives from the RDN, FCA, NPORA & NNRA):

· The City of Parksville has no interest in bringing the Madrona area at this time.

· Timberstone / Madrona Heights were refused sewer service by the City of Parksville because the area was not “within the urban containment boundary.”

· Discussion and comments on the above:

· Concern expressed that annexation by Parksville may be a political decision and the current position could change very quickly

· Copies of the Craig Bay Sewer Extension agreement between the RDN and the City of Parksville were distributed.  The agreement shows that the Parksville had the right to refuse service.  There was some confusion regarding G. Holmes use of the term “urban containment boundary.”  Possibly the term should have been “Category B Parcel” per the agreement.

· Action – Kirke MacMillan to ask the RDN for information on legislation pertaining to the circumstances under which a municipality could annex a neighbouring area.

· NNRA E-mails and Website – Very little e-mail correspondence received lately.  It was agreed to give access to the NNRA website to those who receive courtesy copies of the NNRA newsletter.  There was discussion regarding changing the website password in order to limit access to NNRA members.
· Action – Dave Jamieson to contact Diane Hill to offer help in notifying members of the impending password change.
· There was a suggestion to hold a “thank you” evening for those Directors who would be stepping down.  Suggestion to hold it at the Fairwinds Golf Club.

· Action – Subsequent to the meeting, Dave Jamieson and Kirke MacMillan agreed to approach Fairwinds Golf Club.
4. TREASURER’S REPORT  

· No report.

5. MEMBERSHIP REPORT  

· Due to unforeseen circumstances, an update, via written report from Diane Hill, on the membership drive had been delayed. Kirke MacMillan to follow up.

6. WORKING COMMITTEE REPORTS
a. WATER AND WASTE (Mike Rich)

· Mike has circulated information relating to water and waste to the directors and W/W committee.

· There was a meeting March 7 hosted by the RDN (Mike Donnelly) attended by Mike Rich and other members of the Nanoose Water Users’ Committee (NWUC).  The purpose was to demonstrate the water system simulation program developed for the RDN by Aquavic.  Those present were impressed by the capabilities of the program.  Mike Donnelly would like to demonstrate the program to the public in future.

· Sewer system cost estimate update – Carol Mason has acknowledged that the RDN may not have enough funds available to update the various sewer cost studies.

· Action – Mike Rich to follow this up with Carol Mason.
· 2006 Infrastructure grant funds have all been spoken for and there is a waiting list for 2007 funds.  Concern was expressed that delays in updating the cost estimate may be a further delay for the sewer project.
b. LEGISLATION (Kirke MacMillan) 

· No further update to report on the OCP (Bylaw 500.324)
· Information was circulated regarding the rezoning of Terrien Road and Bay Drive properties.
· Action –Mike Gray to review the information with Bill Rempel.  (This was completed subsequent to the meeting).
7. AGM DATE AND VOTING PROCEDURES
· Tentative date for the AGM set for Monday, June 5 (or first available evening thereafter).

· Action – Greg Field to book meeting room in Nanoose Place.  (Complete – Nanoose Place Room 1 booked for June 5)

· AGM voting procedures – It was felt that the voting procedure at the AGM should be formalized in order to prevent confusion should there be a close / contentious vote at some future date.

· The traditional procedure is that all those paid up members at the meeting were entitled to vote.

· The Directors will ask the membership for ratification of a formal definition for AGM voting eligibility at the AGM.

· The following definition is proposed and will be reviewed at the next Director’s meeting:

· Each NNRA membership for a particular property (address) lists up to two people who are eligible to vote at the AGM.  In order to vote, a person must be a paid up member of the NNRA and on the above list.  An owner of multiple properties is eligible for multiple memberships.

· No proxy or absentee votes are allowed.

· In the case where an owner and renter of a property both apply to be NNRA members, preference will be given to the property owner.

8. DIRECTOR VANCANCIES FOR 2006/2007
· Janet Farooq, Diane Hill and Mike Rich will be stepping down as Directors, and there is currently one Director position vacant.

· Discussion ensued regarding the addition of a non-resident, non-voting member to the NNRA board.  This would be a positive addition by giving a wider perspective and viewpoint.  The question was raised as to whether this is allowed by the constitution – those present felt this would not be an issue as the person would be non-voting, or possibly have guest status.  Linking with one of the other local associations (NPORA) is an option.
· Action – Those present will approach various residents.

9. PARKS & RECREATION MEETING, MARCH 9
· Dave Jamieson and Mike Gray attended a Parks & Recreation meeting March 9, attended also by NPORA and Fairwinds representatives.

· The RDN consultant presented a questionnaire to be completed by those present.

· Dave and Mike were reluctant to answer some of the questions without consultation with other NNRA directors or residents.

· Discussion at this meeting related to the above:

· Concern was expressed about the cost of the facilities and the method of taxation (assessment verses parcel based levies)

· Those present were unhappy with the cost recovery on operations.  For example Ravensong is 100% booked but the cost recovery is only 40%.  Also, the targets should be higher (48% is the target this year for Ravensong).  

· There was the suggestion that supplemental use of private facilities should be maximized prior to adding public facilities.
· Action – Kirke MacMillan to approach Frank Van Eynde (alternate for G. Holme who is absent) and express NNRA’s concerns.

· Action – Mike Gray / Dave Jamieson to compose a questionnaire for the April newsletter.

10. RDN TAX ASSESSMENTS
· The recently announced Community Justice levy was discussed.  It will be a $4.60 parcel tax in 2006 and $2.30 thereafter.  Residents who wish to object are required to fill out and submit an objection form; otherwise, public support for the tax will be assumed.

· Concern was expressed that there may be an endless stream of new, small levies.

· Question raised as to why surpluses cannot be applied to taxes.

· An E-mail from Nancy Avery was reviewed.  She corrected the sample tax cost figures in the earlier PQ News article.  Her figures show that the example Area E tax changes would be 11% rather than the 23% in the article.  There was suspicion that the example still did not reflect the effect on higher assessed waterfront properties (although the percentage assessment increase for waterfront / non- waterfront properties was similar).
11. APRIL NEWSLETTER
· Target date for sending newsletter articles to Kirke is April 10.

· Garage sale and AGM announcements to be in this edition.

12. OTHER ISSUES
· Streetlights at Beaver Creek Wharf Road and Ballenas intersections – RDN has suggested that streetlights should be installed at these intersections due to the expected increase in traffic resulting from the new subdivision.  Those present did not have objections to this, however wondered if a better solution for safety would be to reduce speed limits.

· Subsequent to this meeting Mike Rich received correspondence from that RDN that indicated the following:

· The installation of streetlights would be subject to petition, and if successful, would be paid for only by those residents on the south side of Northwest Bay Road.

· The Highways Department has jurisdiction over speed limits on Northwest Bay Road and the NNRA would have to talk to them.

· Harassment Incidents – Greg Field briefly reviewed the incidents to update those present.  It was felt that the notices on the bulletin boards could be removed since they are old.

· Post Office Reorganization – The changes to the Nanoose Post office were reviewed and discussed.  No action is required.

13. ADJOURNMENT 

· The meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:45pm. 

· Next meeting is April 18th at 7:00 PM – the location to be determined.
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